
April 21, at 1100 morning, the new sets of National officers met at Diamond room of Century  Seafood 

Restaurant courtesy of our President Tia Juana. 

 

Venue of our 1st Board 

Meeting at Kamay Ni Jesus 

Healing Center, Lucban, 

Quezon Province. 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 



The Venue of our Meeting and our Hotel, Noah’s Ark in Kamay Ni Jesus Healing Center.  it was truly a 

different experience sleeping on a ark that does not move.   

the 1st national board 

meeting  was a success 

with 100% attendance of 

all officers namely: Pres. 

Juan Go , VP Luisa Ng, 

Treasurer Shirley Cheng, 

Secretary Caroline Jeun, 

Board Members: Anita 

Lee, Virgie po, Dra 

Araceli Tan, Lilia Grino, 

Dativa Ong, Ex-officio 

Raquel Lu. National 

Coordinator Bishop 

Teodoro Jaucian, 

Assistant National 



Coordinator, Msgr. Bong Lo with COP president Jenny Ng Chee, COP Fanny Uy and Mely Tieng.  

A lot of things were discussed during the board meeting.   

1.  Humanitas issue will be reduced to 3 issues in a year instead of 4 issues.  This is because of the 

launching our federation website www.ffccwo.org. We are still encouraging all the chapters to 

continue sending their activities and issues to our Humanitas editor in chief Irene Yusingco.  All 

issues must be mailed directly to her address at #52 1st street. Beverly Hills, Lahug, 6000. Cebu 

City,. 

2. Chapter visitation  

3. The assignment of the national officer as shepherds to different Chapters of our Federation 

Anita Lee    Juana Go 

-Dagupan    - Iriga  - Tabaco 

-Valencia Hills     - Legaspi - Manila Binondo 

- Tuguegarao    - Naga City - Virac 

Shirley Cheng 

- Lucena - Damar 

- MTQ - Paco - St. Jude - San Pablo 

Luisa Ng    Lilia Grino 

   - Bacolod   - Kalibo, Aklan 

   - Cebu    - Roxax City 

- Iloilo 

- San Carlos  

 Dativa Ong 

   -Dumaguete 

   -Tacloban 

   -Tagbilaran  

Virgie Po    Carol Jeun 

   -Butuan    - Cagayan de Oro City 

   -Iligan     - Cotabato  

   -Surigao    - Davao 

   -Ozamis    - Surigao - Tagum 

           

Dr. Aracelli 

-Zamboanga    - Jolo, Sulo 

   

 After our meeting on April 22, we celebrated our Sunday Mass with Bishop Jaucian and 

Msgr Bong Lo as our celebrant at the Noah’s Ark Chapel together with the Lucena Chapter.  We had 

our fellowship and acquaintances with the Lucena Chapter at Palaisdaan Restaurant and proceeded 

to San Pablo Chapter at  3PM.   

  

 July 19,20 & 21. Chapter visitation  - Iloilo, San Carlos and Bacolod Chapter. 

 

   

http://www.ffccwo.org/


 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Together with our President Juana Go were Bishop Leopoldo Jaucian,  Anita Lee, Virgie Po, Lilian 

Grino, Mely Tieng, Letty Suarez, Lucy Luy and yours truly spent time with the Iloilo Ladies.  Had a 

sumptuous inato lunch at Tatoy’s manokan and seafood Pavillon, where we enjoyed their famous 

native chicken barbeque, kinilaw, letchon, scallops, fish, crabs and squid.  After lunch, we had the 

chance to catch up our sleep since most of us travelled very early in the morning.  At 5PM, we had 

the chance to hear the mass at Sta. Maria Parish, our Lady of China with some of Iloilo Ladies.   The 

fellowship was held at the function Room of Smallville 21 hotel.  One thing I can say about the Iloilo 

ladies.  They are fun, jolly singing ladies headed by their active and energetic president Fely 

Posadas. The next morning July 20, despite of heavy rain, we took the fast craft across Bacolod.  

There were quite a lot of friends who were also on their way to Bacolod to attend the installation of 

Fr. Peterson Tieng at Our Ladyof Peace Parish Bacolod.  At the same time, Fr. Pete also celebrated 

his 15th Sacerdotal anniversary of priesthood.  It was a solemn event and a beautiful one simple 

celebration with chicken manokan and the famous Pitchu-pitchu of Bacolod, that made most of the 

FFCCWO ladies so happy and satisfied. 

 

 The next day, together with St. Mary’s of Bacolod Ladies  namely; Soha Uy, Pres. Ninfa Tan, 

Virgie Co. Atty. Jean Chua and Irene Coo we travelled to San Carlos, Negros Oriental.  It started to be 

a raining and foggy day but with the consistent prayers lead by our National President Juana Go we 

were graced with a beautiful sunny weather.  The fellowship was help in the house of Rosita Tan Yu.  

San Carlos ladies might be few in numbers but their hospitality is big enough to make us all so 

welcome.  After Lunch, we proceeded back to Bacolod for our fellowship with the  St. Mary’s Ladies 

Circle.  Bacolod ladies welcome us with their gorgeous smile.  As we call it and end for this 2nd set of 

chapter visitation, we are truly grateful for all the warm welcome and encouraging reports and 

sharing from the different chapters.  Till the next trip…. September is schedule for Ozamis, Iligan 

and Cagayan de Oro. 

 


